MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE CITY OF JASPER
August 11, 2025

The Stormwater Management Board of the City of Jasper, Indiana, met in regular session on
August 11, 2025, in the Council Chambers of City Hall located at 610 Main Street.

CALL TO ORDER
Secretary Greg Kuntz, who presided, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.
ROLL CALL

Chairman Roger Messmer absent

Vice Chairman Brady Albright present

Secretary Greg Kuntz present

Also, present were Mayor Dean Vonderheide , City Engineer Chad Hurm, Stormwater Coordinator
Chad Mundy, Street Commissioner Jeff Theising, Engineering Technician Scott Schnell

Secretary Greg Kuntz announced that a majority of the board members must be present for a
quorum. Two of the three members were present; therefore, there was a quorum for the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Secretary Greg Kuntz led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on July 7, 2025.
Vice Chairman Brady Albright motioned to approve the minutes as presented. Secretary Greg
Kuntz seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

CLAIMS

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of $14,675.80 from July 7, 2025,
through August 7, 2025. Vice Chairman Brady Albright made a motion to approve the claims as
presented. Secretary Greg Kuntz seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by City Engineer Chad Hurm

Project Site Update: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated construction on the Multi-Use Trail project
is complete with only punch list items to be addressed.

Main Street improvement project has the intersection of 9" and Main to be completed. Gas and
Water department is working on replacing the two gas mains that run east to west through the
intersection.

STORM WATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy

ERU Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the July
2025 Building Permits, with a total of four ERUs indicated on the list. Vice Chairman Brady
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Albright made a motion to approve the lists as presented with four total ERUs from the building
permits. Secretary Greg Kuntz seconded the motion. Motion Passed 2-0.

IDEM Monthly Report: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the monthly July
IDEM report has been completed and filed. The report listed 5 open sites that were inspected.
There were five rain events over %2” of rain and a total of 6.54” of rain for the month of July.

Site updates: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on several construction
sites in the city. He noted progress on each site.

Erosion Control Permits: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that there are no new
permits since the last Stormwater Board meeting.

Illicit Discharge & Spills: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated there is one illicit

discharge and illicit spills to report.

e A truck had spilled 2 5-gallon buckets at two separate locations while traveling. First location
was at 2™ and Clay Street and the second location was at 9" and Highway 231. JPD, Street
Dept., Fire Dept, and Stormwater Dept all helped to clean up the spill using absorbents. Mundy
did discuss with the Board that if someone is found at fault, they should be billed for cleanup.

IDEM Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated other MS4s have had IDEM audits.
As of now, the City of Jasper Stormwater Department has no dates for audit from IDEM.

Southwestern Indiana Stormwater Partnership: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated
that the meeting at USI was beneficial. Having face to face conversations and touring the campus
to explore their erosion simulator was great to experience. USI has a great facility with advance
equipment to educate about erosion.

2025 Stormwater Department Inspections: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that
all department inspections are completed.

Strassenfest Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated he had meetings with all booth
leaders, filters were placed over inlets, pre inspections and post inspections were completed with
minimum issues.

INAFSM Conference: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated the INAFSM Conference
will be September 10-12 at French Lick.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a Motion was made by Vice Chairman
Brady Albright, seconded by Secretary Greg i@oﬁon carried 2-0, and the meeting was

adjourned at 8:45 a.m. %/
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Attest:

Vice Chairman Brady Albright

Jennifer Vonderheide



